Budget Erratum for Proposal 23005 “Development of Anatropous Salmonid Habitat Carrying Capacity Model”.

The following changes to the existing budget and scope of the project are required:

1) The overall budget request is reduced to $375,895 dollars over three years.

Part 1 of the proposal forms has been revised to reflect these changes.

2) The Nez Perce Tribe is no longer a subcontract under this proposal.

3) The Potlatch channels would not be used for salmonid production.  These channels would only be used to correlate juvenile salmonid density with turbulence as generated by habitat complexity.  Juvenile salmonids would be potentially available from IDFG and would not necessarily be would not have to come from the NPTH.  The EPA waiver of a NPDES permit for the facility is based upon the site being used for habitat studies only.

4) There is no experimental alteration of juvenile salmonid numbers in natural rivers, and as such there is no deviation from planned out planting and monitoring.    Observation of density made as part of the NPTH monitoring program will be used in conjunction with measured habitat turbulence indices (turbulence intensity, turbulent kinetic energy) as verification of the carrying capacity model developed in the Potlatch channels.

5) This proposal is intended to investigate a new way of measuring habitat complexity and is not intended to replace the approved carrying capacity estimation techniques found in Hesse and Crammer (2000).

6) All work done will be coordinated with the Nez Perce Tribe.

